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KAPPA ALPHA PSI FRATERNITY, INC. ®

Raleigh Alumni Chapter


Formal Meeting Minutes

November 15, 2015
Ritualistic Opening- Ritualistic Opening lead by Brother Polemarch Washington at 6pm.
Visiting Brothers- Brother Calvin Freeman, Epsilon Alpha, Spr’12
Keeper of Records Report- Brother Marshall presented, minutes were projected on the screen and limited hardcopies were distributed. Minutes accepted with one adjustment.
Keeper of Exchequers Report- Brother Johnny Taylor presented. The report is presented for information only. 
Old Business

KappaOrg.com- Brother Polemarch asked if there were any brothers that had not yet registered. 
RAC Fishing Trip- Brother Polemarch reported five brothers attended and had a great time. Suggested making this an annual event.
MTA Cluster- New members were inducted from the Kappa Xi and Delta Gamma chapters.

New Business
Thanksgiving Turkey & Canned Food Drive- Brother Polemarch stated that working in partnership with the Alpha Theta Omega Chapter of Alpha Kappa Alpha Sorority Inc., in conjugation with the Wake County School District to provide food to five families.

Christmas Adopt-a-Family- Brother Polemarch stated that we will do the same as the Turkey & Canned Food Drive, and will identify five families to support with toys. A delivery will be made by RAC and the AKA’s.  Kappa Leaguers and UG Brothers will be asked to participate. 

Undergraduate Chapters
a. Shaw University, ΔΓ – Brother Young reported Delta Gamma had three brothers participate in MTA, all were successful in the program. Brother Martin stated how well both chapters did in the competition segments of the program.
b. Saint Augustine’s University, ΓΟ –Brother Threatt stated Gamma Omicron did not participate in the MTA program this semester, but are planning to participate next semester if selected.
c. NC State University, ΚΞ – Brother Connor stated that two of the eight brothers that crossed, where William Peace University students.

Committee Reports
Adopt-A-Highway- Brother Polemarch stated that the cleanup will take place this Saturday, November 21st, at 10am. Meeting location will be Sanderson Road Community Center. Team Diggs will lead.
Entertainment- Brother Gardner updated the body on the Krimson and Green event at the Red Bowl on December 5th. RAC has committed to selling 300 tickets. Early Bird Incentive Program is in effect.
Kappa Man of the Year-Brother Gardner advised the body that nominations are due by December 16th. Nominated Brothers will be vetted and the vote will take place at the December Chapter meeting. The award will be presented at the TACK Founders Day Breakfast.
TACK Founders Day Party-Brother Polemarch presented to the body the idea of a joint Founders Day Party with the TACK Chapters. Brother Ulysses Taylor made a motion to go in with the other TACK chapters to have a Founders Day Party with all equal shares and expenses. Seconded by Brother Thornton. Motion passed with some nays.

NPHC-Brother Gilliard presented. Nominations for the Gus Weatherspoon Award were presented at their last meeting. Christmas Fundraiser event will be at Zaxby’s of Knightdale on December 8th. Proceeds will go to help the Garner Road Community Center. 
Province Awards-Brother Polemarch stated we will be submitting for as many awards as possible. Brother Sampson will take the lead on this endeavor. Additional Brothers volunteered to assist.
Senior Kappas-Brother Hooker stated that the committee was in the process of reclaiming Senior Brothers and asked the body to help locate and invite these brothers. He also mentioned that the committee mentioned helping one of the Charter Schools.
Membership Services-Brother Deion Williams reported that last Saturday, Brother Newkirk arranged a community service project at Mt. Moriah Community Church. Brother Williams and the brothers of Kappa Xi rebuilt the church’s handicap ramp.

On the Radar
· TACK “J5”- Motion was made by Brother Wright to suspend the Raleigh Alumni J5 Celebration and corroborate with the TACK and host one J5 Celebration in Durham. Seconded by Brother Thornton. Motion accepted unanimously. 
Kappa Charitable Trust Fund, Inc.
 Brother Wright thanked the body for paying their Trust dues. Report presented by Brother Parks for information only. Brother Byrd stated that the Beautillion Program will meet this Saturday, December 21st. Brother Rouse updated the body on the existing and upcoming projects regarding the house. 
SMI Chronicles
Brother Johnny Taylor reported and distributed copies of this monthly newsletter. He made a special thank you to our Veteran Brothers and wished all a Happy Thanksgiving. Brother Taylor also mentioned that we plan to send out copies of the SMI Chronicles to sick and shut in brothers.
For the Good of Kappa

Brothers Rouse, Newsome celebrate 40 years in the bond.
Brother Burrell was appointed to the Grand Chapter sub-committee to analyze criminal records of perspective aspirates of the fraternity.

MEETING ADJOURNED AT 7:02pm.

